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COLLABORATIVE FOR COLCHESTER’S CHILDREN
September 9, 2024
    Leadership Work Group Annual Meeting Meeting
      Colchester Youth Center
      6:30-8:00 PM

Attendance: Cindy Praisner, Laurie Buyniski, Julia Lash, Jennifer Rummel, Meghan Amado, Nicole Beauchamp, Nina Bryant, Abbey Dunbar-Willbanks, Kaitlin Cassidy, Kate Black, Teresa Messervy, Julia Smith, Megan Gauthier, Sarah Russell, Stefanie Tracy-Calash, Rosemary Coyle, Kate Byroade, Renee Behlman, Sharon Wilinski, Jess Lynch, Rosemary Kelley

C3 Year in Review Presentation
C. Praisner discussed co-chair recognition and changes. The current School Readiness Council co-chairs, Jennifer Rummel and Kaitlin Cassidy, will become the New Co-Chairs for C3. Past chairs of C3 Leadership Work Group, Julia Lash and Brittany Hebert, were thanked for their time and commitment.

New Parent Leaders were announced. Kate Black and Rosemary Kelley have accepted the roles of OEC Parent Ambassadors. Julia Lash will continue as Parent Council Lead and Parent Ambassador Lead as she supports the transition of new parents into these roles. Several parent and family events took place in the past year as the Parent Council became very active in the planning and execution of activities for C3, including Popsicles in the Park and the first Community Cafe. Additional events were the Community Baby Shower and a new self-care series. 

C. Praisner reviewed C3 programming from the past year. Play & Learn groups, Joyful Noises and Baby & Me continue to draw many new families as well as Stroller Walks on the Airline Trail. Parent Education programs such as Circle of Security, Conscious Discipline, PEP and FLIP IT were offered throughout the year as well.

Also, in the past year, C3 was awarded a $10,000 grant to promote the Sparkler app, which is a free app that helps families track developmental milestones for their children. Kaitlin Cassidy and Julia Lash coordinated events and outreach opportunities to support Colchester families and their use of the tool. 

Megan Gauthier was hired to assist with Social Media projects and support. After the completion of the Book Recommendation review project, she developed video content and social media postings to promote C3 programs. Her knowledge and expertise has been valuable!

C. Praiser highlighted a new program which was delivered to Parents and Providers, called FLIP IT. It is a strategy that offers a simple, kind, strength-based, commonsense and effective four step process to address children’s day to day challenging behavior. The four steps are embodied in the FLIP mnemonic which stands for F – Feelings, L – Limits, I – Inquiries and P – Prompts. FLIP IT is nothing new, but transforms best practice into a strategy that is easy to remember, applicable in a variety of challenging situations and portable. Additional training in this program will be offered in the coming year.
The Joyful Noises classroom was moved back to CES from Bacon Academy. C3 is thankful for the accommodations made by the Colchester Public Schools.

Nina Bryant was named as C3’s Volunteer of the Year. Nina has been a parent representative with C3 since the Fall of 2022 when she approached us about joining the Leadership Workgroup meetings. Since that time, Nina has been a regular participant in our meetings, shared insightful perspectives on our work, developed surveys and reviewed pertinent data, supported C3 community events, and contributed to the rejuvenation of the C3 Parent Council. She pitches in whenever and wherever she can. Nina’s efforts have truly helped us move forward and we are so grateful for her!

C. Praisner reviewed upcoming meeting dates for combined C3 Leadership Work Group and School Readiness as well as Parent Council meetings.


	C3 LWG & SR
Tuesdays, 9-10:30 at Cragin Memorial Library
	Parent Council
Mondays, 6-7:30 PM at CES Conf Room

	Oct 22
Dec 3
Jan 14
Feb 25
April 1
May 6
	Oct 21
Nov 25
Jan 27
Feb 24
March 24
April 28



Budget Update
C. Praisner reviewed the 23-24 budget and 24-25 budget. The 24-25 budget includes a salary adjustment for C. Praisner which is a standard increase. The council members in attendance reviewed the documents and were in agreement with the changes to the budget.



Upcoming Meeting Dates for 2024-2025
Oct 22
Dec 3
Jan 14
Feb 25
April 1
May 6 


Submitted by:
Laurie Buyniski, Program Coordinator 
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